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Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Hi,

Please find a letter of support attached for an agenda item (crossing guard at
Yellowstone/Inner Drives for Muir Elementary) being considered at tonight's meeting.
Please let us know what questions or clarifications you have.

Thank you,

Betsy Scholz (Social Worker) and Stacey Starke (Principal)

Betsy Scholz (pronouns: she/her/hers)

Social Worker and PBS Coach

John Muir Elementary School

0O: (608) 663-8177

C: (608) 501-3302 (Google Voice - call and text)

egscholz@madison.k12.wi.us

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information contained in this email and attached document(s) may contain confidential information that is
intended only for the addressee(s). If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby advised that any disclosure, copying, distribution or the taking
of any action in reliance on the information is prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please immediately notify the sender and delete it
from your system.
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TO: Transportation Commission



FROM: John Muir Elementary (Betsy Scholz – Social Worker, Stacey Starke – Principal)



DATE: May 29, 2024



RE: Crossing Guard at Yellowstone Drive and Inner Drive





We are writing this letter in support of a potential crossing guard for our school at the intersection of Yellowstone Drive and Inner Drive.  Currently, the closest intersection with a crossing guard is at Tree Lane and Gammon Road.  Few, if any, of our students utilize this crosswalk, as the students who reside nearest this intersection are provided bus transportation.  More specifically, we have two bus stops serving the Wexford Ridge apartments – one at Tree Lane and Gammon Road and the other at Flower Lane and Gammon Road.



Presently, our concerns revolve around the traffic safety in front of our school at drop-off.  As discussed with Renee during a site visit, we often see families crossing mid-street on Inner Drive as well as turning around mid-street in their cars (which further creates unsafe conditions for those attempting to mid-street cross).  Our four busses pull up in front of our school on Inner Drive, leaving little room for caregivers to park on the same side as our school, thus leading to the mid-street crossing.  Some families also choose to pull into our parking lot to drop their students off, which creates dangerous conditions for staff and students alike.  While we do have large signage on Inner Drive indicating bus drop off zones and prohibited entry to the parking lot, we still struggle with compliance.  We also have staff outside each morning at drop-off to remind families not to mid-street cross or make U-turns; again, we struggle with adherence to this guidance.  Though we do have crosswalks and student Safety Patrols at the Inner/Yellowstone and Inner/Horseshoe Bend intersections, families still choose not to utilize those options when dropping students off. 



We feel that a crossing guard at Yellowstone and Inner Drives would increase visibility and importance of the crosswalk as a safe option for families dropping students off, and provide an extra layer of support to our students, staff and families in navigating the limited drop-off space in front of our school. 



We thank you for your consideration!  We also wanted to acknowledge Renee in her support of our school safety traffic concerns.  Please find our contact info below for any follow-up questions.



Betsy Scholz, social worker				Stacey Starke, Principal
egscholz@madison.k12.wi.us				smstarke@madison.k12.wi.us

608/663-8177						608/663-8174
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